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KUWAIT: The Health Ministry should
announce any new case of swine flu,
Minister of Education and Minister of
Higher Education Dr Bader Al-Essa
announced yesterday. Essa told KUNA that
the Health Ministry should be the designat-
ed body that should announce any new
cases of swine flu because some cases are
discovered in health centers and hospitals
than in schools.

He added that a number of parents go
to health centers without notifying schools;
hence, the Ministry of Education has inac-
curate statistics on the number of children
that catch the flu. On Thursday, four cases
of swine flu were revealed in a number of
public schools in Hawali and Adailiya.
“Parents are the ones who notified schools
about these cases so necessary precautions
could go underway,” he added. — KUNA

Health Ministry should announce any new swine flu cases: Essa

NEW YORK: Kuwait believes that provision
of leading-edge technologies to UN can
make the organization better able to
address the numerous challenges world-
wide, said Mohammad Abdulrahman Al-
Seri’e - the third secretary of Kuwait mis-
sion, on Thursday.

He was addressing the meeting of the
UN General Assembly’s Fifth Committee
Administrative and Budgetary - being held
as part of the 70th UNGA session. The ses-
sion discusses the draft budget for the
Enterprise Resource Planning (UMOJA) for
FY 2016-2017.

The implementation of the UMOJA and
other leading-edge technologies relies pri-
marily on the UN member states’ paying
their respective annual contributions to the
organization regularly in order to enable
the UN shoulder its responsibilities effec-
tively, Seri’e stressed.

He welcomed the progress of leveraging
the system at six UN offices and depart-
ments, and 33 peacekeeping operations
and diplomatic missions. He highlighted the
importance of the system in promoting the
performance of the UN agencies and
improving their transparency and gover-
nance. This is the first time for Kuwait to take
part in a UNGA Fifth Committee meeting.

Introducing his proposed $5.5 billion
budget for the work of the United Nations
over the next two years on October 12, UN
Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon said the
system encompasses the Organization’s
“vision and commitment to budget disci-
pline and strict financial management.”

“My proposals for the 2016-2017 pro-
gram budget are built on our progress,
“Ban told delegates in the UN General
Assembly’s Fifth Committee, which focuses
on administrative and budgetary issues. “In
formulating the proposal before you, I con-
tinued to challenge my senior managers to
find new and better ways of delivering
mandates more effectively and efficiently. I
urged them to rethink our business prac-
tices and embrace innovative synergies,”
the UN chief added.

Umoja which means ‘unity’ in Swahili is
a complete re-working of the way the
United Nations Secretariat manages its
administration, in both business processes
and Information Technology solutions. It
will transform the UN work patterns, how it
conducts its business and how it manages
its resources. Umoja will be deployed to
approximately 50,000 UN Staff members
across the globe. It is replacing the multiple
and fragmented legacy of software includ-
ing IMIS, Mercury and Sun.  — KUNA
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